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xʷməθkʷəyə̓m 
 

THE CHILDREN’S HOUSE  
 

 

ST. MICHAEL’S CHURCH 

Please join us Every Sunday 

for mass @ 1:00 PM 

Daycare Hours: Monday—Friday 7:45 am—5:00 pm 

 

The Children’s House phone # 604-269-3302  

 

Renee Stogan; Manager email:   childcaresup@musqueam.bc.ca 

Preschool Registration 

Preschool Registration for children who are ages 3-5 is open.  

If you would like to register your child for preschool, please contact Renee 
Stogan at :  604-269-3302 or email:  childcaresup@musqueam.bc.ca 

Renee Stogan:  childcaresup@musqueam.bc.ca   Phone:  604-269-3302 

Preschool staff:  Ernestine Herman, Sherry Point, Stacy Geroge 

Infant / Toddler Staff:  Kelly Herman, Christy Friesen, Alice Stogan  

 

WE WILL BE CLOSED ~ FRIDAY SEPTEMBER 2, 2022—FOR PRO-
FESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT 









If your child(ren) is planning on riding 

the school bus this year, please fill out 

and return the MIB School Bus Form 

on the following page.  

Education  Department:  

Faye Mitchell, Education Manager:  

fmitchell@musqueam.bc.ca 

April Campbell, Learning Facilitator: 

learningfacilitator@musqueam.bc.ca 

Lucetta George-Grant, Education Advocate K-12: 

education.advocate@musqueam.bc.ca 

Cary Campbell, School Bus Driver 

Ph. # 604 - 263 - 3261    Fax # 604 - 263– 4212     

Toll free:  1-866-282-3261 

 

Musqueam Education Notice Friday Aug 26, 2022 

YVRAF Bill McLennan Masterpiece Study Program 

YVR Art Foundation is pleased to announce that after a three-year program suspension during the pandemic, we are re-

starting the Bill McLennan Masterpiece Study Program travel grants! 

The call for Applications for the 2022 Bill McLennan Masterpiece Study Program travel grants is now open - visit the Bill McLennan 

Masterpiece Study Program travel grants program page to learn more and apply by Thursday, October 6th, 2022! 

Travel grants are for BC and Yukon First Nations visual artists to research/study BC and Yukon Indigenous art collections at YVRAF 

museum partners around the world. Grants are up to $4,000 and are available to support grant recipients’ travel for in person mu-

seum collections visits. 

 

New for this year is the creation of a Community Researcher travel grant, which will be awarded to a BC or Yukon Indigenous artist 

or community member to support their art, archival and/or other cultural heritage research at a YVRAF international museum part-

SCHOOL CHEQUES—SEPTEMBER 

ALL ELEMENTRAY AND HIGH SCHOOL CHEQUES WILL BE AVAILABLE FOR PICK UP 

AT THE BAND OFFICE ON AUGUST 31 .  
 

POST-SECONDARY CHEQUES WILL REMAIN DIRECT DEPOSIT.  

SEPTEMBER START –Elementary 

Southlands: First day– September 6th, 9am-10am. Regular hours for the rest of 

the week. Kindergarten has separate gradual entry hours. 
 

Immaculate: First day– September 6th, dismissal at 10:30am.  

https://www.yvraf.com/our-program-resources/bill-mclennan-masterpiece-study-program-travel-grants/
https://www.yvraf.com/our-program-resources/bill-mclennan-masterpiece-study-program-travel-grants/


PARENT/GUARDIAN INFORMATION Date:   

Parent/Guardian’s Name   

Relationship to Child   

Street Address   

City   Postal Code   

Home Phone   Work:   

Email address   Cell:   

Alternate Contact Person   Alternate ph:   

STUDENT INFORMATION: 

Student First Name   Student Surname   

Grade   Student PEN#   

Status Number   Date of Birth   

School attending (mark with a 
check) 

  Southlands Elementary   Immaculate Conception 

Medic Alerts: (Please identify any medic alerts or special needs that the bus supervisor should be aware of) 

  

  

  

MIB SCHOOL BUS FORM 



WANTED:
LABOURER

POSITIONS

Starting immediately (or early

September)



Please send resume to:


employclerk@musqueam.bc.ca

Musqueam
Employment & Training
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BURNABY ORTHOPAEDIC 

Will be at the Musqueam Community Center in the Yoga 
Room on Sept.21, 2022 from 10:00am-4:00pm 

 

Do you have a doctor's note for the following items? 

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

**Prescriptions from a family doctor, an orthopaedic surgeon, and a nurse practitioner are 

accepted** 

All items are covered under First Nations Health Authority 

Burnaby Orthopaedic services include:  

• Custom Foot Orthotics 
• Custom Knee Braces 
• Wrist, Elbow, Back, and Ankle Braces  
• Lymphedema Arm Sleeves and Gloves 
• Breast Forms and Mastectomy Bras …and more! 

 

Inquire and schedule an appointment:  

Arlene (604) 269-3354 

www.burnabyorthopaedic.com 
 

300-6411 NELSON AVENUE 

BURNABY, BC V5H-4H3 

TEL: 604-436-6092  

  

 

http://www.burnabyorthopaedic.com/
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MUSQUEAM NATIONAL NATIVE ALCOHOL & DRUG ABUSE PROGRAM (NNADAP)

THE MUSQUEAM NNADAP TEAM AND MUSQUEAM PRIMARY CARE CLINIC MEDICATION SUPPORT FOR ADDICTION 
 

The Musqueam Primary Care Clinic offers Musqueam community and band members addiction support through the 
issuance of prescribed medications. We offer support for opioid addiction (i.e. methadone, suboxone), and for alcohol 
addiction (i.e. naltrexone), and for overdose prevention (i.e. naloxone).  

Call the Primary Care Clinic to make an appointment with the NURSE PRACITIONER or DOCTOR regarding medication 
support for addiction. Please call to book an appointment at 604-266-0043.  
Hours of operation: Mon-Fri, 9:30am-3:30pm (closed 12:00pm-1:00pm for lunch) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Nicolette Moore offers support in:    

 Addiction support 
 Treatment referrals or  
 Questions 
 Addition education 
 Family Interventions  

 

Nicolette’s hours:   

Monday- Friday 8:30-4:30   

  T:  236-558-8482    

  E: nnadap.nmoore@musqueam.bc.ca 

 

 Brad Morin provides:  

 One to one, family, and group counselling whenever necessary and can also refer clients 

to other appropriate professionals. 

 Follows up with clients returning from treatment and continue to offer them support as 

they maintain their sobriety.  

 Conduct outreach to community and Band Members 

 Makes referrals to detox, recovery houses, and treatment centers.  

Brad’s hours: Wednesday-Friday: 6pm-9pm  

                          Saturday-Sunday: 1pm-5pm 
 

T: 604-652-1368   

  E: nnadap.bmorin@musqueam.bc.ca   

 

mailto:nnadap.nmoore@musqueam.bc.ca
x-apple-data-detectors://3/
mailto:nnadap.bmorin@musqueam.bc.ca
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Musqueam Indian Band Brighter Futures Program 

 “Breakfast Club”  

Opens on Sept.6, 2022 at 7:30am. 

Parents please fill out the registration form below and return it to the 

Breakfast Program. 

 

The Brighter Futures Life Skills Program (The Breakfast Club) is a “Before School” program intended to 
provide school-aged children an environment that promotes nutrition, personal hygiene and life skills, by 
providing a healthy nutritious breakfast before school as well as a bag lunch.  

 

The success of the program relies on the cooperation of the students and the support of parents/guardians in 
the following: 

 

• Abide by the rules of the Breakfast Club 
• Cooperation with the Breakfast Program staff 
• Parent(s)/Guardian(s) to commit to have their child/ren arrive on time  
• Students responsible for rinsing their own dish/bowl, cup and utensils 
• Respect for other students, worker(s), parents and the Youth Centre & surrounding property 
• Respect themselves and others by using appropriate behaviour and language 
• Understand there will not be drive-thru/drop-off services 

 

 

Please read the attached registration form and sign to show that you have read and agree to the provisions set out by 
the Brighter Futures Life Skills Program (The Breakfast Club). 
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Musqueam Indian Band 

Brighter Futures Life Skills Program 

Breakfast Club Registration 
Registration 

Child’s Last Name________________________________ First Name _________________________________ 

Date of Birth (month)______________(day)________(year)__________ 

Address________________________________________________________________ 

Home phone_________________________ 

Mother/Guardian______________________ Work contact number _________________ 

Father/Guardian______________________ Work contact number __________________ 

Care card Number _________________________________________________________ 

Emergency Contact___________________________ Phone _______________________ 

Child’s School _______________________________Grade_________________________ 

Does your child have food Allergies or food restrictions?  Yes_____No_____ 

If yes please list Allergies: ____________________________________________________ 

Food restrictions/sensitivities: ___________________________________________________ 

Parent/Guardian Commitment 

[Please print name(s) of parent(s) or guardian(s)]  

 

I, _________________________________and (name of child) _______________________ understand that the 
success of the program relies on the support of parents/guardians and commit to cooperate with the Breakfast 
Program staff and having my child/ren arrive on time 

 

Parent/Guardian signature ___________________________Date___________________ 
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COMMUNITY HEALTH COVID-19: 

 

Rapid antigen testing kits are free for residents of B.C. 
18 years and older who have a Personal Health 
Number (PHN). 
 

1 kit contains 5 individual tests. You are allowed 1 kit 
every 28 days. This makes sure that everyone who 
wants a kit can get one.  You can't pay for additional 
kits.  
 

A test should only be used by people who develop 
symptoms of COVID-19 and want to confirm a positive 
or negative result. The tests are not suitable for 
international travel requirements.   
 

Pharmacy staff will: 

• Ask for your PHN. You can find your PHN on the 
back of your B.C. driver's license, BC Services 
Card or Care Card 

A pharmacy should never ask you to pay for a kit.  
Members residing off reserve may now pick up a test 
kit at their local pharmacy. 

You can pick up a kit for someone else, like a parent or 
grandparent. Make sure you know their full name, 
date of birth and PHN, the pharmacist will ask you for 
that information.  
 

Travel: if you choose to travel and are required to self-
isolate by the Canadian Border Services, this is your 
responsibility and Musqueam Health Department 
does not provide supports, please make prior 
arrangements with your family and friends. 
 

 

 

Common allergy symptoms include sneezing, runny or stuffy nose, itchy 
or watery eyes, itchy nose or ears, post-nasal drip (which can sometimes 
cause a mild sore throat), and mild fatigue (not including drowsy-causing 
allergy medications). 

 

IF YOU NEED A COVID TEST PLEASE SEE THE 
FOLLOWING: 

 Covid test kits are available Rapid antigen 
testing kits are free at pharmacies. Local 
pharmacies such as Southlands, Shoppers Drug 
Mart, & London Drugs. 

 
 There is NO need to test for clearance. Some 

people can continue to test positive for months 
after contracting Covid-19, but are not 
contagious to others.  

 
 

 COVID-19 Vaccine’s:  Get your booster dose 
- free at your local pharmacy.  

 
 Current eligibility: Seniors and Indigenous 

people. Call your local pharmacy to Book an 
appointment for your COVID-19 Vaccine Booster 
eligibility is: if you are 70 years and older, or 55 
years and older and Indigenous. *Notify booking 
clerk you are Indigenous & over 55.   

 

Link: https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/covid-
19/vaccine/booster#second 

 

 

 

https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/covid-19/vaccine/booster#second
https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/covid-19/vaccine/booster#second
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MUSQUEAM PATIENT NAVIGATOR 

I am available to assist and support community members on their healthcare journeys.  

If you have any questions regarding your health care coverage, FNHA Benefits, or need assistance filling out medical 

forms for example Jordan’s Principel please do not hesitate to contact me.   

I am available Monday-Friday from 8:30am to 4:30pm. 

Lisa Mitchell, Musqueam Patient Navigator.  Phone: 604-764-5349 or email: navigator@musqueam.bc.ca 

 

ALL ABOARD THE HandyDART! 

 
What is HandyDART? 

 It is a door-to-door, shared ride service for people who have trouble navigating public transit. 
 HandyDART is a convenient option for medical appointments - you don’t have to worry about finding or paying 

for parking!  

Who is eligible? 

 If you have a physical, sensory, or cognitive disability you may be eligible to use HandyDART. Ask your care 
provider if you are eligible. 

 You must register with TransLink by submitting an application form that has been signed by a health 
professional. 

How does it work? 

 The buses run seven days a week, but rides must be booked in advance. 
 All trips are paid with either exact change $2.05 - $3.10 or by using a Compass ticket.  

 

For more information or assistance booking your next trip you can contact: 
Lisa Mitchell – Patient Navigator @ 604-764-5349 

mailto:navigator@musqueam.bc.ca


MUSQUEAM HEALTH DEPARTMENT 
NEWSLETTER  |  AUGUST 26, 2022  | 

 

 

 

LAND BASED HEALING PROGRAM 

Patricia Isaak 
 

What does “Land Based Healing” mean to you? Do you have ideas of cultural activities or 
ceremonies that you would like to see revitalized in the community? Please reach out, I 
would love to hear from you!  

Patricia Isaak (778)239-4325 lbh@musqueam.bc.ca 

• GARDEN HARVEST  

Every Tuesday in the early afternoon until September there will be produce from the Musqueam Garden at UBC, the 
harvest will be shared at the Community Centre, outside the gym doors. All community members are welcome.  

If you are unable to pick up for health reasons please contact me and I will arrange a delivery.  
 

• Tea in the Garden  

Join us for an informal time in the garden to visit, have snacks and enjoy the plants.  

Elders Centre greenhouse  |  September 12,  10:30 am  

 

Canadian Firearm Safety Course (CFSC) 

Available to all Musqueam community members age 12+ 

Lunch will be provided on both days. 

This is a TWO-DAY program, offered at the Musqueam community Centre on September 17/18 

To sign up please call/text/email Trish Isaak 778-239-4325  |  Email: lbh@musqueam.bc.ca 

THIS COURSE INCLUDES  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

o Safety rules (ACTS and PROVE). 
o Firearms history. 
o Ammunition types (handgun, rifle and shotgun). 
o Best practices for using a firearm in the field  
o Carrying positions and cleaning principles. 
o Overview of Canadian gun laws and regulations. 
o Hands-on practice session on deactivated firearms. 
o Federal multiple choice & practical tests (CFSC - non restricted). 
o PAL application package, to be submitted to the CFO by the student after successful 

completion of the course. 
o Official RCMP CFSC/CRFSC course manual (free pdf). 
o  

mailto:lbh@musqueam.bc.ca
mailto:lbh@musqueam.bc.ca
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COMMUNITY HEALTH  

MUSQUEAM PRE- AND POST-NATAL GROUP  

Are you pregnant or have you recently had a baby?  

The Musqueam Health Department offers some valuable incentives to pre-natal and post-natal families: 

From the onset of pregnancy, until 3 months postpartum we offer weekly $25.00 Save-on Foods Gift cards for nutritious 
foods such as – milk, eggs, cheese, fruits & vegetables to support healthy nutrition during pregnancy and breastfeeding.  

 Nursing pads, as needed 
 A one-time gift of an Electric Breast pump. One per family 
 Welcome gift for your new baby  

Due to Public Health Guidelines, the Pre-Natal program is currently not meeting in person. 
 

Please call Arlene Haldane, Assistant to register for the Prenatal Program, call Arlene Haldane:  

Phone: 604 269 3354  |  Email:  nurseassist@musqueam.bc.ca
 

MUSQUEAM HOME & COMMUNITY CARE PROGRAM 

Romeo Cosio, RN, Musqueam Home Care Nurse & Arlene Haldane, Assistant. 
 

The Musqueam Home Care Program is available to our community members to assist with hospital discharges, home 
care aides, all medical supplies & equipment.  All Home care services & medical equipment require a note from your 
doctor with your needs specified.   

HOME CARE CLIENTS:  If you will not be home during your scheduled HCA visit, please contact the Nurse Assistant,  
 

Home Care Nurse Romeo’s Office Hours: Monday, Wednesday - Friday from 8:30-5:30 Tuesdays - Off 

Phone: 604-269-3463 | Email: homecare@musqueam.bc.ca 
 

Arlene Haldane: Phone: 604 269 3354 |  Email:  nurseassist@musqueam.bc.ca 
 

*If there is no answer please leave a message. 

*For Emergencies Call 911 * 

MUQUEAM ELDERS 
Brenda Campbell, Elders Coordinator   
Ph: 604 263 – 6312 

 

Ladies Night 

Every Tuesday  

Time: 6-8pm 

Location: Elders Centre 

 

Next Elder’s Luncheon: 

Wednesday, Sept.7  

Time: 12:00 Noon 

Location: Elders Centre 

  

mailto:nurseassist@musqueam.bc.ca
mailto:homecare@musqueam.bc.ca
mailto:nurseassist@musqueam.bc.ca
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Monday  

Aug 29 

Tuesday  

Aug 30 

Wednesday  

Aug 31 

Thursday  

Sept 1 

Friday  

Sept 2 

Dr. Lesperance, GP 

 

 

9:30am – 3:30pm 

Dr. Dumont, GP 

Dr. Lesperance,  

 

9:30am - 3:30pm 

Dr. Lesperance, GP 

 

 

9:30am - 3:30pm 

 

Dr. Lesperance, GP 

 

 

9:30am - 3:30pm 

 

Dr. Lesperance, GP 

 

 

9:30am - 3:30pm 

 

MUSQUEAM PRIMARY CARE CLINIC 

Musqueam Elders Centre, 4010 Si Lu Drive, Vancouver BC V6N 4K7 
Located in the Primary Care Trailer 

(Clinic closed 12:00pm – 1:00pm for lunch) 

 

 

Call 604-266-0043 to book an appointment 
Please leave a voicemail if you cannot get through - we will return your call as soon as possible. 

 
Missed your telehealth or in-person appointment? Call us to rebook for the next available date.  

Please be available 15 minutes before and after your scheduled appointment call.  

Naloxone kits available. (Injectable or Nasal Spray) 
Please check to see if your current kit has expired. 
Naloxone training on Wednesdays by appointment only. 

 
Prescription running low? Please 
book an appointment a few days in 
advance. Or, ask your pharmacy to 
send us a refill request. 

 

Influenza vaccines available, call the 
clinic to schedule an appointment. 

Our clinic has reached capacity; however, we are 
doing our best to accommodate the waitlist. Call 
the clinic to be added to the patient waitlist. Please 
note that we are no longer a walk-in clinic. 

Greetings, my name is Dr. Alexa Lesperance. I'm an Anishinaabe/Ojibway bear clan 
kwe/woman originating from Rocky Bay First Nation located in the Robinson-Superior Treaty 
area (Northern Ontario). I have spent time at Musqueam Clinic with Dr Dumont for the last 5 
months and am honoured to continue my journey with Musqueam Clinic. My eventual hope is 
to return to my own community, however while I'm still located in Vancouver I will be filling in 
a locum for NP Karen from August 29th-Sept 9th. After which I will also be available at the clinic 
some Monday and Fridays until Dec 2022.  

Chi miigwech, all my relations 
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MWSU MENTAL WELLNESS COUNSELLOR  

Janice Cross 

 

This confidential counseling services are available Monday-Friday: 8:30- 4:00pm to our Musqueam people via phone or 

virtually.  Call or email to and set up a time to talk to Janice Cross.  

Email: mentalwellness@musqueam.bc.ca  

For Private Counseling Call: 236-558-9977 

 
 

ART THERAPY FOR CHILDREN, YOUTH & ADULTS 

Janice Carroll, RCAT 

I am available Monday to Thursday from 8:30am-4:30pm, for phone calls, emails or text conversations, and also, I can hold 

sessions via Zoom.  

I can be reached on my cell at:  778-829-0242  

or my Email is jcarroll@musqueam.bc.ca 

 

SAFE DRINKING WATER MONITORING PROGRAM

Charlene Campbell-Wood 
 

  

Safe Drinking Water for First Nations Act 
 

The Safe Drinking Water for First Nations Act came into effect in 2013. The Act allows the Government of Canada, in 

collaboration with First Nations, to develop federal regulations to ensure access to safe, clean and reliable drinking 

water and the effective treatment of waste water. Mar 10, 2022 

    https://www.sac-isc.gc.ca › en 

 

mailto:mentalwellness@musqueam.bc.ca
mailto:jcarroll@musqueam.bc.ca


September 
3, 10, 17 & 24
12 to 3pm

Stanley Park

Second Beach / 
Ceperley Picnic Site

Join us on a Saturday in September for story telling, 
weaving and medicine walks to learn about the history 
of the Village of X̱wáy̓x̱way.

Lead by Skwxwú7mesh (Squamish) Knowledge Keepers 
T’uy’t’tanat Cease Wyss or Senaqwila Wyss, and Knowledge 
Keepers from xʷməθkwəy̓əm (Musqueam), Skwxwú7mesh 
(Squamish) and Səl̓ílwətaʔ (Tsleil-Waututh).

The event is focused on Indigenous, two spirit & trans 
women. Children, partners and support people of all genders 
are welcome. Note: child-minding will not be available.

Registration is free when you complete a survey for the 
New St. Paul’s Hospital.

TALES FROM X̱WÁY̓X̱WAY̓

Complete the survey & register online. 
Limited to 40 people per session.

If you have trouble registering online, call the PHC Indigenous 

Wellness office at 604-682-2344, ext. 63513. 

A member of the team will help you register for the event.

tinyurl.com/IWRTales

LEARN ABOUT THE INDIGENOUS PLANTS, 
MEDICINES & HISTORY OF X̱WÁY̓X̱WAY̓

(STANLEY PARK)

thenewstpauls.ca









 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Monday                 
August 29th  
syəl̕ewəɬnet 

Tuesday                      
August 30th   
sθəmənts 

Wednesday                    
August 31st  

sɬixʷs 

Thursday                      
September 1st    

sχaʔaθəns 

Friday                                       
September 2nd    

 sɬq̓ecəss 

Coloring Contest  

 

Painting Night 

 

Bingo  

 

Pool tournament  

  

Movie Night 

 

 
 

 
 

Youth Centre 
August 29th-Sept 2nd 

Sandra Dan at the Youth Centre, 604-269-3452 Cell Phone 604-360-9171 
 Email: youthcentre@musqueam.bc.ca 

Youth Centre summer hours 9:00 am—9:00 pm Monday—Friday  

If your Child Is younger than 7 they must have a guardian who is older than 14 with them at all times who will 
care for them. Children 0-6 without a parent or guardian will be sent home.  

  

 



Fundraiser  
Date: September 1st, 2022 

 
Location: 3910 Ke-kait place 
               (Lynn & Lloyd’s house) 

 

 Time: 4:30pm–7:30pm 
 

Menu: Indian Tacos/drink  
Peaches’n’cream bannockgasm 

 
 Thank you in advance from 

Lorraine Dan, Tyson Nahanee and Laura Paul 

       Bring your own chairs    
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